
Dear Honorable Members of the Park Authority Board:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Fairfax County Park Authority (FCPA) Board’s
general budget priorities. On behalf of our respective organizations with members throughout
Fairfax County, we were very pleased to see FCPA's priorities for the FY2024 budget cycle
reflect the values of the One Fairfax equity policy. We strongly support this critical commitment
toward more equitable access to parks and programs for all residents. In addition, we strongly
support FCPA’s efforts to increase stewardship of our natural resources. Our natural resources
are on the front line of climate change; if managed well, they have the potential to significantly
cushion the impact of more extreme weather for all residents. As such, we look forward to the
day when FCPA is afforded the funding to become more proactive in addressing the
stewardship challenges it currently cannot get to.

More specifically, we present the following feedback:

Equity:
● We strongly support mobile nature centers that can meet the needs of all our

communities.
○ Fairfax County’s vulnerability index has shown that many residents do not have

access to reliable transportation.
○ We encourage the PAB board to approve the mobile park program so that all

Fairfax County residents can have access to their parks.

● We strongly support the activation staff to more fully engage our communities on
their priorities and get them into the parks.

● We support more resources to make all FCPA programs accessible to every
member of the community in their preferred language.

○ We encourage FPCA to utilize IT resources to make FCPA online programs
accessible in multiple languages. This is especially important for the online
reservation systems and other information about how to access park amenities.

○ As FCPA hires new staff, especially outreach staff, we encourage a strong
preference for multiple language capacity.

○ We encourage FCPA to ensure that all signs in its parks are multilingual and
accessible for the diverse communities it serves.

● We believe our parks must be safe, welcoming and inclusive for all Fairfax
residents. As such, we look forward to providing input on the proposed ranger pilot
program to ensure it supports this vision.

● We support providing safe routes for walking and biking to parks to ensure
equitable access for all Fairfax residents and as an important part of reducing
climate pollution. We ask that needed funding be allocated to assess and improve the



safety and accessibility for walking and biking to our parks, maintaining park trails, and
ensuring bicycling parking is available at all county parks with amenities.

Natural Resources:
● We encourage additional support for the Invasive Management Area (IMA)

Program, to protect our shared natural resources and investment in parks
○ IMA is the command center for the county’s response to the growing problem of

invasive plants; funding levels must be adequate to keep pace.
○ Under the current staffing levels of two employees plus summer interns, FCPA

lacks the capacity to quickly respond to existing needs in this countywide
program. The three additional ecologists approved for FY23 will help, but we
strongly urge FCPA Board  to take advantage of the program’s popularity and
momentum as more prospective volunteers hear about the program and wish to
receive training to address the invasive weeds. We anticipate additional staff
capacity will be needed as the challenge also grows.

● We support funding for additional ecologists, at individual parks and countywide
○ A lot of parks have extensive natural assets whose protection is complex. It is

critical to have an ecologist’s eye and level of expertise on the ground, working
with volunteers and managing strategic actions.

● We support funding for bamboo eradication on park property
○ As the largest county property owner, FCPA must abide by the new bamboo

ordinance taking effect January 1, 2023 to prevent invasive bamboo from
spreading to neighboring properties.

○ Considering that 200+ acres of parkland have already been overtaken by
bamboo, and understanding that eradication takes multiple years, we appreciate
FCPA Board’s planning for and prioritizing this investment.

● We strongly support increasing funding for forestry
○ Trees are integral for healthy communities, climate change mitigation, and equity.
○ We recognize the need to address the backlog for removal of hazardous trees in

our parks and appreciate that this must be addressed before planning additional
forward-thinking management of replenishing our forests.

● We encourage continued support for the new Landscape Legacy and
Sustainability Program

○ Last year’s investment in the Landscape Legacy and Sustainability Program
demonstrated a forward-looking investment in managing the parks’ natural
resources.  We appreciate this investment and encourage the FCPA Board to
continue to seek the funding support to achieve the ongoing goals of the
program.



● We support FCPA addressing trash across our parks with increased funding for
recycling, staff coverage and capital equipment.

○ Litter not only is unhygienic, it harms wildlife and human health particularly as it
ends up in our waterways.

Signed,

Zander Pellegrino
Chesapeake Climate Action Network

Lydia Lawrence
Fairfax County NAACP

Whitney Redding
Friends of Holmes Run

Renee Grebe
Audubon Naturalist Society

Carolyn Gamble
Environmental Advocate

Glenda Booth
Friends of Dyke Marsh

Helene Shore
350Fairfax

Mary Paden
South County Task Force

Michelle Krocker
Northern Virginia Affordable Housing Alliance

Sonya Breehey
Coalition for Smarter Growth

Pam Tinker
Mother Nurture Company and Frog Pond Early Learning Center

Cindy Speas
Environmental Advocate



Tom Blackburn
Chair,  Advocacy Committee
Audubon Society of Northern Virginia

Yvette White
Fairfax Alliance for Better Bicycling
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